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STATE
Today Governor Gray Davis released his 2000-2001 State Budget proposal.  While the Governor’s priority remains education, he has taken special effort this year to focus attention on transportation needs.  The specifics of the Governor’s budget proposal relating to transportation includes the following:

· Provides for a transportation budget of $9.4 billion with $7.5 billion for Caltrans programs;

· Extends the STIP from four years to seven years with an allocation of $750 million for the additional three years;

· Programs an additional $600 million in State Highway Account (SHA) funds in “unused STIP fund balances” in the 1998 STIP ($450 million in regional funds and $150 million in state-selected projects);

· Establishes what appears to be a $900 million “50-50 matching” incentive program for regional and local transportation agencies to relieve traffic congestion, create inter-regional connections and inter-modal connections;

· Proposes a constitutional amendment to Article XIX to permit the use of state gas tax for transit capital, rolling stock and operations;

· Redirects $45 million in non-gas tax revenues in the SHA to address future funding deficit in the Public Transportation Account (PTA).  PTA funds are generated by the sales tax on gasoline and are utilized for transit purposes;

· Proposes to utilize Federal Grant Anticipation Revenue Notes (GARVEE bonds) to provide cash as needed for early construction of $3 billion in transportation programming due to the extension of the STIP to seven years.  According to the Governor’s statement at his press conference on the budget, this funding is above and beyond the $9.4 billion figure noted for the transportation budget;
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· Requires the obligation by June 30, 2000, of  $300 million of local street and road funds or risk having this funding reprogrammed by the State within these jurisdictions (please note that CSAC representatives believe that 75 percent of the noted funds are already obligated);

· Calls for agreements to be reached between regional transportation agencies and the California Transportation Authority and the Business, Transportation & Housing Agency for the rapid obligation on $800 million in CMAQ and RSTP federal funds or the funds will be reprogrammed by the State.  (It is interesting that the budget summary does not mention a date for these agencies to reach an agreement.  The date could be noted in the full budget or this issue could have been modified since the Governor’s State of the State address.  Staff will research this item.)    

· Authorizes the sale to private companies of space along the state’s highway rights-of-way for the installation of fiber optic cable;

· Provides $121 million in funding for inter-city and commuter rail projects ($15 million for Metrolink); and,

· Provides $12 million for Bay Area Water Transit from the PTA.

The budget proposal now is transmitted to the Legislature for review, debate and probable amendment.  In his press conference, the Governor expressed his hope that, once again, he and the Legislature could meet the June 15, deadline for budget approval.    
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